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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-0053
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: January 10, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: January 20, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; CIP Amendment
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $576,000 from the Traffic Signalization and the Countywide Intersection Improvements Projects to the Traffic Signalization – Staples Mill/Argyle Forest Boulevard Project. This bill amends Ordinance 2016-505-E, Five-Year Capital Improvement Program for the City and certain of its independent agencies, to decrease funding for the projects entitled “Traffic Signalization – Signalization” and “Countywide Intersection Imp – Intersection” and increase funding for the project entitled “Traffic Signalization – Staples Mill/Argyle for Blvd.”
Background Information: The purpose of this appropriation is to provide funding for the installation of a traffic signal where Staples Mill Drive intersects with Argyle Forest Boulevard. The intersection is currently within a reduced speed school zone with a crossing guard. The proposed traffic signal will be a mast arm construction accommodating a four lane median-divided roadway with left turn bays. 
Policy Impact Area: School zone crosswalk safety  
Fiscal Impact: Appropriation of $576,000 as initiated by B.T. 17-051
Analyst: Hampsey
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